Dear Friends of USEP-OHIO, (your e-update for October 5, 2010)

One more time~

United Services for Effective Parenting-OHIO, Inc. (USEP-OHIO) is thrilled to announce we are celebrating over thirty years of reaching out to parents and professionals!  We have survived hard times with funding, and with your partnership, we are kicking off the new e-update project! 

We give a big shout out to Joan Platz, who has provided us with an incredible education update on a regular basis, and will continue to support us with sharing information regarding education in Ohio along with her outreach through the Arts Alliance and the Ohio League of Women Voters and other sources.  We are hoping to add input from areas you have mentioned including a variety of programs for educators and special areas like Family and Consumer Sciences, Career Tech, Early Childhood and GRADS (ODE courses targeting pregnant and parenting teens).  In fact we hope to hear from you regarding your wishes for information, and how to share your information with others.  We will email you as always but offer a wider number of topics 2-4 times per month, sometimes offering Parent Tips and tips for dealing with kids but also give you Ohio and national information you may use.

Our purpose is to offer a wider variety of resources, that offer practical helps as well as big picture information.  We will continue to make the format simple so most email systems will receive it for your use. We will add a few tips to introduce you to the best information and sources.  Note the State Board of Education September outcomes, pp 2-6, also Ohio outcomes for the American Community Survey and SAT results all described in this update. 

We are currently building a new website that archives many of our Parent Tips and other information and sources.  More on that soon!  

Cindy McKay  

Cindy McKay, Executive Director, USEP-OHIO, Inc.

Consider This Professional Experience:  Join National Association for the Education of Young Children in Anaheim, California November 3-6 for the world's largest gathering of early childhood professionals. Register by Friday, October 8, to receive discounts. Network with the who's who of early childhood experts, including T. Berry Brazelton, opening speaker and pioneer of pediatric medicine and child development, and Derek Anderson, closing speaker and award-winning author and illustrator. As part of the exciting collaboration between NAEYC and the National Black Child Development Institute (NBCDI), Child Welfare has been added as a new session track. Search online for the new track, which includes child abuse and neglect, foster care and adoption, and parental rights/reunification. NAEYC will elevate childhood obesity prevention at Conference through a featured session with leading children's health experts. One of the panelists, Geraldine Henchy, director of nutrition policy and early childhood programs at the Food and Research Action Center, will also be featured on an upcoming NAEYC Radio segment.
featured sessionOne prominent early childhood expert, Sue Bredekamp, will be holding a featured session on drafting a new NAEYC position statement on play. Another  will focus on effective ways to communicate with families about how children learn through play. For more information on NAEYC's commitment to play, visit www.naeyc.org/play. websiteNeed additional information? See the 2010 Annual Conference & Expo  and Preliminary Program.

USEP-OHIO E-update October 5, 2010

News from the Statehouse:  The Ohio House and Senate will not hold sessions or committee meetings this week.  Early voting for the November 2, 2010 Election began on September 28, 2010.  Voters must be registered by October 4, 2010 to vote in the November election, and can request an absentee ballot through October 30, 2010 from their county boards of elections.  Absentee ballots must be postmarked by November 1, 2010 and received by the board of elections by November 12, 2010. In-person voting is also available at county boards of elections and other designated locations.  For more information please click here.   

-House Speaker Armond Budish and Senate President Bill Harris announced this week that the Ohio House and Senate will meet for a joint session at noon on Wednesday, November 10, 2010 to honor some 200 recipients of the Ohio Military Medal of Distinction.  This award is presented to Ohioans who have given their lives in service to their country. A ceremony will be held at Franklin County Veterans Memorial Auditorium, where the joint session will take place. This is the first year that the awards will be presented, and is the result of legislation, 127-SB248 (Austria), which calls for the General Assembly to convene once per year to honor the medal recipients.
State Board of Education Meeting:  The State Board of Education (SBE), Debbie Cain President, met on September 12, 2010 at the Embassy Suites, 2700 Corporate Exchange Drive, Columbus, OH and on September 13 & 14, 2010 at the Ohio School for the Deaf, 500 Morse Road, Columbus, OH.
The Budget Subcommittee, chaired by Dennis Reardon, met on September 12, 2010 and discussed changes that had been made to the Superintendent's proposed FY12-13 budget. The discussion was led by Kelly Weir, executive director of the ODE Office of Budget and Planning.  The subcommittee approved the changes in the Superintendent's FY12-13 proposed budget, and agreed to recommend them to the full Board for consideration at the Board meeting on September 13, 2010. The full Board will consider adopting the proposed education budget in October 2010.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

On Monday, September 13, 2010, the Executive Committee, chaired by President Cain, discussed the National Association of State Boards of Education's (NASBE) summary of the Ohio State Board of Education's June 2010 retreat; candidates for NASBE election; and NASBE by-law changes.

A subcommittee, chaired by Board Vice-President Ann Womer Benjamin, was appointed by the State Board of Education (SBE) and is considering how to address the eleven issues that were identified at the June 2010 State Board of Education Retreat.

In other news, according to SBE president Deborah Cain, no information is available about when Governor Strickland will appoint a replacement for State Board of Education member Tracey Smith, who resigned from the Board in July 2010.

ACHIEVEMENT COMMITTEE

Vice-Chair of the Achievement Committee, Tammy O'Brien, reported that there were two main topics of discussion during the committee meeting:  revision of Operating Standards and Career Tech Programs.

The State Board of Education approved in June 2010 revisions to several rules included in Operating Standards as a result of House Bill 1 and Senate Bill 318. However, the rules are now being reviewed as part of the five-year rule review process, and the ODE is recommending a minor change in Rule 3301-35

11, Procedures for Evaluation and Intervention.  The committee approved the amendment, and recommended that the Board approve an intent to adopt resolution.

The Achievement Committee also received a presentation regarding the work of a consortium of twelve states working to integrate Career Technical Education (CTE) Programs and academic content standards. 

The consortium is partnering with the Southern Regional Education Board (SREB).  The consortium is creating a four-course project to integrate academic and career tech standards for several programs of study in grades 9-12.  Each participating state has selected a focus to develop a career-technical program area, and Ohio has selected Automated Materials Joining Technology.  Once the career-tech programs are developed, Ohio and other consortium members will have access to the programs developed by the other states.

CAPACITY COMMITTEE
The Capacity Committee, chaired by Rob Hovis and Vice-Chair Kristin McKinley, reported that the committee discussed the following topics:

-Refiling Rules 3301-102-03 and 04 Community school sponsors. No concerns were raised with the refile.

-Proposed Rules 3301-24-18,19,20,21,& 22, Resident Educator License and Alternative Resident Educator Licenses. The committee approved a motion to send the rule change to the full Board with a recommendation to approve.

-Discussed and approved a resolution of intent to adopt proposed standards for School Treasurers and Business Managers. Moved to the full Board for approval.

-Discussed the process for creating a new Adams County Joint Vocational School District. Moved to the full Board.

Board members then shared reports from the committees that they serve on.

-Early Childhood Advisory Council: Kathy Leavenworth and Debbie Cain reported that the Council met on August 19, 2010.  The State Board of Education is establishing an Early Childhood Education Subcommittee, and discussed its mission and goals at this Council meeting. The Council also summarized the results of ten Early Childhood Education Forums, which were conducted during August throughout Ohio.

-State Advisory Panel for Exceptional Children:  Board members Mary Rose Oakar and Sam Schloemer attended the meeting.  The Panel discussed case worker ratios, which are now being implemented, and the strategies included in Ohio's special education corrective action plan, which was developed to address findings of non-compliance with federal law regarding special education.

ADMINISTRATOR RECOGNITION

The State Board of Education then held a ceremony to recognize the following Ohio Administrators for their leadership and dedication to

students:

-Superintendent of the Year: Gregg Morris, Clark Shawnee Local School District -Secondary Principal of the Year -- Brenda Frankart, Liberty-Benton High School, Liberty-Benton Local -Distinguished Principal of the Year -- Barbara Werstler, George G. 

Dodge Intermediate Schools, Twinsburg City Schools -BASA Betsey Cowles Award -- Teresa Purses, Canton Local -Middle School Principal of the Year -- Belinda Scott, RB Chamberlin Middle School, Twinsburg City Schools.

PROPOSED FY12-13 SBE BUDGET

Following the lunch break the Board received a presentation by Kelly Weir, director of the ODE's Office of Budget and Planning, and Christina Siracus, assistant director, ODE Office of Budget and Planning, regarding the Superintendent's FY12-13 proposed budget.
The State Board of Education is required by statute (ORC 3301.07) to recommend a biennial education budget that reflects the status, needs, and major problems of the public schools in the state to the governor and General Assembly. The Superintendent of Public Instruction, Deb Delisle, submitted a proposed budget to the SBE in July 2010, and included an increase of 4.5 percent in FY12 ($333.2

million) and a 3.4 percent increase in FY13 ($262.6 million), and also recommended several changes regarding the Evidence-Based Model. 

Although the School Funding Advisory Council is also developing recommendations regarding the Evidence-Based Model, the proposed ODE education budget does not necessarily reflect the ideas being considered by Council.

The SBE Budget Subcommittee, chaired by Dennis Reardon, met several times over the summer to review the proposed budget. As a result of the discussions, the subcommittee is recommending a flat-plus budget of $7,626,691,584, with a 2.4 percent increase in FY12 ($179.5million) and $7,785,534,493 in FY13, which is a 2.1 percent increase ($158.8 million). The proposed budget is based on General Revenue Funds and lottery profits, minus the tax relief line items, which are included in the Department of Taxation's budget.

In addition to the Flat-Plus budget, the ODE Office of Budget and Planning also prepared a budget based on the parameters established by the state's Office of Budget and Management, executive director J. 

Pari Sabety.  Those parameters were issued for FY12 & 13 in July, and include a flat budget at FY11 levels in both years, and a ninety percent budget based on FY11 in both years.

ODE FLAT-PLUS BUDGET
The proposed Flat-Plus Budget is based on revised average daily attendance numbers (ADM); revised percentages for the number of students in poverty and the number of students with Limited English Proficiency, based on the latest Local Report Card data; and the latest property valuations.  This is the first year in recent history in which school districts are experiencing decreases in property values, which can mean in some cases, increases in state aid for some school districts. The following is a summary of the proposed flat budget:

Funding for Traditional Public Schools in the Flat-Plus Budget:

-Phase-in to 100 percent some of the components of the Evidence-based Model, with the exception that non-instructional components will be phased-in according to the HB1 phase-in schedule, which is generally at 40 percent in FY12. Some non-instructional components, such as school guidance counselors, school wellness coordinators, district heath care professionals, and non-instructional aides, were not phased-in at 40 percent in HB 1, but are recommended to be phased-in in this budget proposal.

-Phase-in gifted intervention specialists and professional development for gifted intervention specialists based on the HB 1 schedule at 40 percent. Fund other gifted education components at 100 percent.

-Fund transitional aid guarantees at 90 percent of the prior year.

-Fund the gain cap at 0.75 percent increase over the prior year.

-Fund poverty and Limited English Proficient guarantees at 90 percent of FY11.

Funding for Community Schools in the Flat Plus Budget:

-Provide a 1.5 percent increase (inflationary) over FY11 per pupil amounts in HB1 for each fiscal year.

-Fund transition aid guarantee at 90 percent of prior year on a per pupil basis.

-Fund a gain cap at 0.75 percent increase over prior year on a per pupil basis.

-Joint Vocational School Districts:  Provide JVSD with a .75 percent increase over the prior year.

-Special Education:  Provide a .75 percent increase per year for Special Education funding components, such as special education transportation; home instruction; parent mentors; preschool special education units; school psychologist intern services.

-Non-public school components: Provide a .75 percent increase for components, including nonpublic auxiliary services; nonpublic postsecondary enrollment; and nonpublic administrative reimbursement.

-Institutional Career-Technical Education: Provide a .75 percent increase per year.

-Educational Services Centers: Updates the ADM for Educational Service Centers, and provides a 99 percent guarantee of prior year funding in FY12, and 98 percent of prior year funding in FY13.

-EdChoice Scholarships: Reflects updated participation in the scholarship for FY11.

-Student Assessments: Recommends continuing to not administer the social studies and writing assessments for pre-high school grades, and reduces research funding. Assessment has undergone a 25 percent cut over the past years.

-GED Testing:  Recommends that limits be placed on fee waivers, such as allowing only one per year for an individual, or one waiver over the student's lifetime.

-Innovative Targeted Program Funding: Increases funding for these programs which support student who are experiencing challenges and under-represented in higher education.

-School Funding Health Care Board:  Re-institutes funding for the School Health Care Board until legislative changes can be made.

FLAT and 90 Percent Budgets

The Office of Budget and Management provided direction to state agencies in July 2010 to submit a budget proposal for FY12 & 13 that is flat based on the FY11 budget, and one that is 90 percent of the

FY11 levels.  A flat education budget would total $7.447 billion in

FY12 and $7.447 billion in FY13. A 90 percent budget would total

$6.773 billion in FY12 and $6.773 billion in FY13. The flat and 90 percent budgets are based on the following priorities:

-Funding for districts should be protected as much as possible.

-Within the EBM/Foundation Programs, funding for special need areas should be prioritized over EMB that goes to all districts.

-Any reductions in state aid should be applied equitably and fairly across all educating entities, taking into consideration factors such as local wealth, poverty of students, etc.

-No new programs should be supported (with rare exceptions).

-No earmarks should be included.

-Funding that supports federal maintenance of effort and matching requirements should be protected.

The flat-funded budget impacts significantly alternative education grants, student assessments, early childhood education, and special education, including catastrophic special education and the autism scholarship, and would result in reductions in EBM/foundation of about $111 per student in FY12 and $197 per student in FY13 for districts, community schools, and JVSD.

The OBM 90 percent budget would impact school districts in the following ways:

-Shifts costs to the local level and/or would cause the program to be eliminated at the local level.

-Reduces EBM/foundation for school districts, community schools, and JVSD by $446 per student in FY12 and $531 in FY13 (flat plus budget to the nine percent cut).

-Prohibits new initiatives, such a the Residency program for teachers and Innovative Targeted programs.

-Disrupts the proper management of new work required by HB 1 and RttT.

-Reduces ODE oversight and technical assistance in many program areas, and jeopardizes compliances with federal standards.

-Impacts federal maintenance of effort and matching requirements for special education, Career-Technical programs, and the school lunch match.

-Impacts ODE infrastructure/operations supporting compliance with federal requirements in a number of areas, such as information technology infrastructure, OECN state software support, EMIS operations, fiscal management assistance, assessment contracts and administration, content standards and model curricula, the local report card, and regional school improvement.

In response to a question from a Board member, Deputy Superintendent Marilyn Troyer explained that the ODE staff has undergone a number of budget reductions over the past years.  This includes a pay freeze; ten required furloughed days; a reduction in the number of ODE staff by 140, although the responsibilities have remained; reduced travel reimbursements and reimbursements for the use of personal cars; elimination of the ability for ODE staff to convert personal leave for reimbursement; etc.

Early Childhood Subcommittee

The Early Childhood Subcommittee, chaired by Kathy Leavenworth, met for the first time on September 12, 2010.  The subcommittee reviewed the scope of its work, discussed the role of the Early Childhood Advisory Council, discussed the early childhood products and services administered by the Ohio Department of Education, and provided an update about the briefings regarding the preK-12 budget conducted by Voices for Ohio's Children and the ODE during the summer.

The subcommittee welcomed ex-officio members Stephanie Byrd, executive director of the United Way of Greater Cincinnati Success by Six Program, and Amy Swanson, executive director of Voices for Ohio's Children. They presented an overview of the work of the Early Childhood Advisory Council (ECAC), the early childhood center, and the goals and objectives for early childhood education programs. The Council was created in 2007 as a result of the re-authorization of the federal Head Start Act. The requirements of the ECAC are outlined in the federal Head Start Act, and include a periodic assessment of the needs and availability of services for young children; identification of opportunities and barriers for collaboration; an increase in the number of children who participate in federal and state early childhood programs; and the development of a unified data collection system.

Nineteen states have created early childhood advisory councils, and thirty states are currently developing their plans.  The American Reinvestment and Recovery Act (ARRA) provided up to $100 million to develop these councils in the states.  Ohio has access to $3.5 million over a three year period to support its Council, and submitted its application for ARRA funds on June 17, 2010. The current lead agency for oversight of the ECAC is the Department of Jobs and Family Services until the Center for Early Childhood Education is functioning.  Ohio is expected to receive its federal funding to support the Council in October 2010.

Jane Wiechel, associate superintendent, Center for Students, Families, and Communities, and Sandy Miller, Director of the Office of Early Learning and School Readiness, provided the subcommittee with an update about the work of the ODE pertaining to early childhood education. Other presentations will be made by other agencies that provide services and programs for young children at future SBE meetings.

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2010

The Board received two presentations on September 14, 2010: an update about the Education Management Information System (EMIS) from Francis Pompey, Chief Operating Officer and Beth Juillerat, Chief Information Officer, and an update on fiscal monitoring and oversight from Francis Pompey, Chief Operating Officer and Roger Hardin, Assistant Director, Office of Financial Planning and Services.

The first presentation about EMIS provided information about the following:  ODE's technology partners, including, eTech Ohio, Ohio Education Computer Network, and the Board of Regents; an update on the EMIS redesign project, which is expected to be completed in December 2010; an update on the Statewide Longitudinal Data System and how it ties into Race to the Top; data tool integration; and developing a governance structure in order to avoid duplication and create efficiencies, including a recommendation to create an advisory committee on technology.

The presentation on monitoring and oversight of the fiscal status of schools districts, presented by Roger Hardin, provided information about the laws regarding financial status of school districts, and the procedures and services that the ODE provides school districts to help keep them in good financial status.

The latest five year forecasts, for example, illustrate some of the challenges that school districts are facing in this economy. School districts are required to submit five-year forecasts in October, and are also required to update those forecasts to reflect any changes in their fiscal status. The ODE reviews the forecasts and identifies school districts that might have potential financial problems, such as deficits and low-fund balances (less than 2 percent).  School districts are then required to submit to the ODE plans that will outline strategies to address any deficits.

Currently, according to the latest ODE data, eighteen school districts are in fiscal caution; five districts are in fiscal watch, which is determined by the State Auditor; and nine school districts are in fiscal emergency.

Information was also presented about the five-year forecasts for school districts for FY11 and FY12. Thirty-six school districts are projected to have a deficit in FY11 and 182 districts are projecting a deficit in FY12.  These numbers are expected to change based on the fiscal plans that school districts implement to address their deficits.  David Varda, executive director of the Ohio Association of State Business Officials (OASBO), also provided information about how school districts develop their five-year forecasts.

BUSINESS MEETING OF THE STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION

The State Board of Education convened its business meeting and immediately held an executive session.

Following the executive session the Board received a report from the Superintendent of Public Instruction.  The report included an update on Ohio's Race to the Top grant; an update on 21st Century Learning, including the recognition of Ohio's Credit Flexibility Policy by the Partnership for 21st Century Skills as a 21t Century Learning best practice; information about Arts in Education Week; an update on the Education Jobs Fund; Ohio's National Blue Ribbon Schools; performance of Ohio's students on advanced placement exams; SAT scores for the class of 2010; a project about closing the achievement gap with Quaglia Institute; and an update on the 2009-2010 State Report Card results.

<*The Ohio Association for Supervision and Curriculum Development (Ohio ASCD) will sponsor a conference on October 19, 2010 in Columbus entitled "Promising Practices in Learning and Leading". ODE Deputy Superintendent Marilyn Troyer will deliver a morning keynote address about the timeline and upcoming activities related to Ohio's Race to the Top funding. Stan Heffner, associate superintendent of ODE's Center for Curriculum and Assessment, will address frequently asked questions about education reform during his luncheon keynote presentation, and will invite participants to ask questions about standards revisions, forthcoming new state assessments, and other topics. Breakout sessions will be held on topics including senior projects, differentiated instruction, and pioneering approaches to credit flexibility. For more information and to register, please click here. <
News from the ODE: The following information has been compiled from Ohio Department of Education. 

The Ohio Model Schools Conference will be held on October 6-7, 2010 in Columbus. The conference is sponsored by the Buckeye Association of School Administrators, the Ohio Department of Education, and the International Center for Leadership in Education. The theme this year is "Where Best Practices Meet Next Practices.  The conference sessions will include workshops on ways to increase student engagement through rigor, relevance, and relationships; ways to meet the needs of all learners; effective leadership, and how to create a culture of high expectations. Superintendent of Public Instruction, Deborah Delisle, and Dr. William Daggett will deliver keynote addresses. For more information please click here.

-The Ohio Department of Education (ODE) recently held regional meetings in Columbus, Bowling Green, Logan, Dayton, and Massilon for Local Implementation Teams for Ohio's Race to the Top (RttT) grant. 

The meetings were held to share details about the "Final Scope of Work", required from ODE by October 22, 2010. The questions and answers from each of the sessions will be posted on the RttT website in the future. The RttT website.

-The Controlling Board approved the request from the ODE regarding appropriation authority for a grant of $361 million from the federal Education Jobs Fund.  This new federal initiative will provide over $10 billion nationally to assist local school districts save or create education jobs.  The ODE will make these funds available to school districts and schools through their Comprehensive Continuous Improvement Plans (CCIP). For an update on the allocation of these funds, please click here.  

-Nominations for the ODE's Asset Builder Awards are due October 15, 2010.  This award recognizes individuals, schools, districts, youth organizations, businesses, or community members, that contribute to effective prevention, intervention, and youth development programs.  The winners will be honored on November 17, 2010 at the 2010 Ohio Prevention and Education Conference in Columbus. For more information, please visit this site.

-The eTech Ohio Commission has released two modules, Podcasting for Teaching and Learning and Transformational Connections with Blogs and Wikis.  The modules consist of exercises, reading materials, and videos that guide the learner through effective use of these technologies, and are designed to introduce educators to technologies that can be used in the classroom. To access the modules please visit this site.  

Results of the American Community Survey Released:  The U.S. Census Bureau released the results of the 2009 American Community Survey (ACS) on September 28, 2010. The ACS is a nation-wide, ongoing survey that provides data to determine state and federal government allocations of up to $400 billion in federal and state funds each year. The ACS survey asks questions about age, income and benefits, disabilities, education, health insurance, employment, etc., and has replaced the long-form census questionnaire.

The following are some of the highlights from the 2010 ACS:

· Household Income:  Real median household income in the United States fell between 2008 and 2009 - decreasing by 2.9 percent from $51,726 to $50,221. Between 2008 and 2009, real median household income decreased in 34 states and increased in one: North Dakota. 

· Poverty: Thirty-one states saw increases in both the number and percentage of people in poverty between 2008 and 2009.  No state had a statistically significant decline in either the number in poverty or the poverty rate. 

· Health Insurance: Between 2008 and 2009, the percentage of insured children in the United States increased from 90.3 percent to 91.0 percent, with 1.1 million more insured children in 2009. Between 2008 and 2009, the percentage of uninsured adults increased from 14.6 percent to 15.1 percent, with 2.2 million more uninsured in 2009. The percentage of uninsured increased in 26 states, decreased in three states (Arizona, Colorado, and New Mexico), and did not change significantly in 22 states. 

· Industry and Occupation:  Work hours in the United States fell by about 36 minutes per week from 39.0 hours in 2008 to 38.4 hours in 2009.  Self-employed workers experienced a greater reduction in work hours between 2008 and 2009 than workers in other types of employment. Workers who were self-employed in their own unincorporated businesses worked 66 minutes less per week in 2009, while those self-employed in their own incorporated businesses worked 

· 49 minutes less in 2009. 

· Home Values: In 2009, the median property value for owner-occupied homes in the United States was $185,200. 

· After adjusting for inflation, the median property value decreased in the United States by 5.8 percent between 2008 and 2009. 

· Labor Force Participation: The labor force participation rate for men 16 to 24 decreased nationally from 61.5 percent in 2008 to 59.2 percent in 2009, while for women this age the rate decreased from 60.4 percent to 58.7 percent. For men 25 to 54, the national labor force participation rate decreased from 88.5 percent in 2008 to 87.9 percent in 2009, while women in this group experienced an increase from 77.0 percent to 77.1 percent. For men 55 and older, the national labor force participation rate remained unchanged (at 45.2 percent) from 2008 to 2009, while the rate for women increased from 32.8 percent to 33.2 percent. 

· Education - Science and Technology: The estimated number of people in the United States 25 and over with a bachelor's degree or higher was 56.3 million. Of this group, 20.5 million, or 36.4 percent, held at least one science and engineering degree. The percentages of all bachelor's degrees in the science and engineering fields were 28 percent or less in Mississippi, North Dakota and Puerto Rico, and as high as 51 percent in the District of Columbia. 

· Foreign-Born:  38.5 million of the 307 million residents in the United States were foreign-born, representing 12.5 percent of the total population.

For more information about the 2009 ACS please visit this site. 

According to the ACS survey for Ohio, 15.2 percent of Ohioans lived at or below the poverty level in 2009, including 21.9 percent of Ohio children (under 18 years of age.) For more information about the survey results for Ohio please click here.  

News from Washington, D.C.

-New Generation of Assessments:  Secretary of Education Arne Duncan announced on September 2, 2010 the recipients of two federal grants to improve student assessments for use by the 2014-15 school year.  Receiving the grants are the Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers (PARCC), which will receive $170 million, and the SMARTER Balanced Assessment Consortium (SBAC), which will receive $160 million dollar.

The Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers is a coalition of the following states and the District of Columbia: AL, AR, AZ, CA, CO, DC, DE, FL, GA, IL, IN, KY, LA, MA, MD, MS, ND, NH, NJ, NY, OH, OK, PA, RI, SC and TN.

The SMARTER Balanced Assessment Consortium is a coalition of the following states:  AL, CO, CT, DE, GA, HI, IA, ID, KS, KY, ME, MI, MO, MT, NC, ND, NH, NJ, NM, NV, OH, OK, OR, PA, SC, SD, UT, VT, WA, WI, and WV.

Some states, such as Alabama, Colorado, Delaware, Kentucky, North Dakota, New Jersey, Ohio, New Hampshire, Oklahoma, Pennsylvania, South Carolina, and Georgia, are members of both coalitions.

The funds to support this work are part of the federal Race to the Top competition. The recipients will work to develop assessments that provide teachers with ongoing feedback about student achievement; measure annual student growth; and align with the higher expectations for students outlined in the Common Core Standards for Mathematics and English Language Arts in grade three through high school.

According the proposals, the new generation of assessments will include research projects, utilize computer adaptive technology, and include students with disabilities. The PARCC proposal will replace the "end of year exam" with ongoing student assessments, and student test scores will be averaged together for accountability purposes. 

The SBAC proposal will continue the use of one "end of year exam", but will include interim exams to track student progress.

For more information about the grant proposals, please visit.  

Other Resources and Articles of Interest. 

SAT Results for the Class of 2010 Released: The College Board, Garrison Caperton president, released on September 13, 2010 the national SAT scores for the Class of 2010. According to the press release, nearly 1.6 million students in the U.S. took the SAT, and the Class of 2010 was the most diverse group of students taking the test in the 84 year history of the exam. Overall the national scores on the math exams have increased two points since 2000, but reading scores have declined four points in ten years.

The press release also notes that the results of the exam underscore the "critical role that course-taking patterns and academic rigor play in college preparation." For example, "Students in the class of 2010 who curriculum."

The College Board is a partner organization in the Common Core State Standards Initiative (CCSS), working with 37 states and the District of Columbia to develop college and career readiness standards and standards for math and English language arts.  To further this work, the College Board is conducting a study that examines the alignment between the Common Core State Standards and the SAT in the areas of critical reading, writing, and mathematics.

According to the SAT report for Ohio, 28,384 students in the Class of 2010 took the SAT exam.  Ohio students scored higher than the national average on the critical reading (Ohio students had an average score of 538 compared to the national average of 501); math test (Ohio students had an average score of 548 compared to the national average of 516); and writing test (Ohio students had an average score of 522 compared to the national average of 492).

As in the past, Ohio students who reported taking four or more years of the arts and music courses scored higher than the Ohio or national averages.  The average SAT score for students who reported taking more than four years of study of arts/music was 562 for critical reading; 564 for mathematics; and 542 for writing.  The average score for students reporting no arts courses was 503 for critical reading;

527 for math; and 485 for writing.reported completing a core curriculum - defined as four or more years of English, three or more years of mathematics, three or more years of natural science, and three or more years of social science and history - scored, on average, 151 points higher on the SAT than those who did not complete a core 

For more information about Ohio's scores, please click here.  

Contact us at usepohio@usepohio.com with questions, comments or problems in receiving.
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